North Arkansas Woodcarvers Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 531 Mountain Home, AR 72654

July 2024 Newsletter • Volume 2407

www.northarkansaswoodcarvers.org

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Fellow Woodcarvers,

Hoping that everyone had a great and safe 4th of July!

Many "Thanks" to all who helped make our efforts at Craftfest successful. Your assistance for all of our events are truly needed and appreciated! So let's all try to step up and "get into the mix of things".

The beginners' classes are about half way to completion and looks like some *Up and Coming* talent! Good work Beginners!!

Let's keep all our fellow members experiencing difficulties and medical issues in our thoughts and prayers also.

See ya'll at the meetings!

Kim

General Membership Meeting of June 20, 2024 MINUTES

Kim Valentine brought the meeting to order at 10:25 a.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Nancy Wheeler gave the Treasurer's report. We have money in our Charity account. We have 118 members according to Linda Peacy. Equipment/Tools Committee Chairman Bob Shaffer reported that he had received the #3 gouges and had sold half of the quantity. If anyone is interested in buying a 3/8" #3 gouge see Bob. Terry Muth said the wood was in good shape. Paul Baumann III said the new beginners' class is going well. They want to schedule additional classes after the beginners' class ends. Sandy Smith said The Chip Pile and website were doing well,

no complaints. Sunshine Lady Sandy Lord said she had sent out a few cards this month to people in the club that had been sick. Paul Baumann III said the dates for the Fair were the week of the 20th of August. Barbara Edelbrock reported there will be a potluck next week. People can bring whatever they want for it. Amy Wainscott thanked everyone for the beautiful carvings donated to the charity table.

Old Business: None New Business: None Announcements: None

Show and Tell: Kim Valentine – 100 yr. old sassafras wood – Arkansas razorback, peacock bass and a black bass; Sid Edelbrock – Dog puzzle, pelican, gnome, mouse and Santa for charity; Bob Gilkerson – Sheriff, Upstanding Chicken, bears and chickens; Marty Wells – blue jay, moose and wolf relief carvings; Sandy Smith – toothpick holders for charity; Terry Muth – wood burning flowers; Daryl Lehman – blue jay. Sid won the drawing.

Name Tag Winner: Frank Pairolero won the name tag drawing.

50/50 Drawing: Red Murr won the drawing. The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. Respectfully submitted, Nancy Smith, Secretary

Board of Directors Meeting of July 11, 2024

Kim Valentine brought the meeting to order at 9:30 am.

Treasurer Nancy Wheeler said the Charity fund and Wood fund were both doing well. Membership Co-chairman Linda Peacy reported that we have 118 members. Bob

Continued on Page 2

Board of Directors Meeting of July 11, 2024 Minutes - *Continued from Page 1*

Shaffer said that he had received and distributed the new #3 gouges. Terry Muth said our supply of wood was good. Paul Baumann III said the new beginners' class had three more weeks and it would be done. The next beginner's class will be at the end of January of next year. Sandy Smith said The Chip Pile is going well. Sandy Lord said that she will be sending a card and cross to Tommy Johnson's family. His service will be this upcoming Saturday at 10 a.m. at Roller Funeral Home, Paul Baumann III said he had talked to Paula Bailey about the Fair in August. He had made it clear that if we were treated as a vendor instead of volunteers, we would not be participating in the Fair. She said we would get tables and 24 passes. Barbara Edelbrock informed us that potluck is next month. Amy Wainscott asked if the club would be interested in participating in the Quilt Show at the St. Peter the Fisherman Church in November. She is, as always, in need of items

for the charity table.

Unfinished Business: None

New Business: Next month nominations for Officers are needed. Volunteers are needed for the nomination committee. Sandy Smith volunteered.

The meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Smith, Secretary



Please let Sandy Lord or Board Members know of any member who may be ill or who may have lost a loved one. Our members appreciate knowing that we are thinking of them and that our best wishes are extended to them during these stressful and often traumatic times.

North Arkansas Woodcarvers Club P.O. Box 531 - Mountain Home, AR 72654

